

Republic of the Philippines Department of Education

CORDILLERA ADMINISTRATIVE REGION

Schools Division Office- Ifugao LAGAWE



Division Memorandum No. 278 , s. 2017

ТО

: All Public Elementary and Secondary Schools

FROM

: MARCIANA M. AYDINAN, Ph.D.

CID- Chief

DATE

: September 28, 2017

SUBJECT

: BRIGADA ESKWELA SA MARAWI

- The armed conflict in Marawi has resulted to the disruption of classes in the area. DepEd's "Bangon Marawi, Education Cannot Wait and Education Must Continue", supports the continuity of Education in Marawi City, hence DepEd will be spearheading a Brigada Eskwela sa Marawi (BESM) wherein minor repairs of classroom and cleaning of schools will be undertaken.
- 2. The Brigada Eskwela sa Marawi (BESM) will cover five (5) sectors with each sector composed of a number of schools that are closely located for better access. The Regional Offices from Luzon and Visayas will mobilize resources, materials and other supplies. All material and financial donations shall be sent directly to Iligan City through the Donation Hub of the Department of Education in Iligan National High School.
- 3. DepEd- CAR is paired with Region XI in Sector 5 which is composed of 6 schools from Angayao/ East Districts. It is twinned with Caloocan Elementary School and Angoyao National High School and paired with the Schools Division Offices of Tagum City, Davao Del Norte, Compostela Valley and Island Garden of Samal and Schools Division of BASULTA of DepEd ARMM.

- 4. As initially agreed during the 2nd "ManCom" meeting held on August 11, 2017 at Palm Grove, Asin, Tuba, Benguet, all Schools Division Offices in DepEd- CAR will adopt the two (2) schools indicated and whatever financial resources sourced out will be shared by the two schools.
- 5. In the light of the progress that Armed Forces of the Philippines (AFP) has made regarding the peace and order situation in Marawi City, BESM will be conducted on October 9-12, 2017 in the twelve (12) schools that opened in September 5, 2017. With the ongoing armed conflict expected to be over soon, Schools Division Superintendents are requested to start their mobilization for the needed financial resources for our assigned sector.
- 6. It is in this connection that the Schools Division Office is again asking for your voluntary and benevolent donation of any amount which can help much the schools in Marawi to regain from this catastrophic event.
- 7. Submission of donation is on or before October 6, 2017 at the SGOD Office.
- 8. Your usual cooperation and action on this matter is highly enjoined.

SPL-EPS II-SMN/9/28/17